SEARS ISLAND PLANNING INTIATIVE

JOINT USE PLANNING COMMITTEE
MEETING SUMMARY

FRIDAY, FEBRUARY 15, 2008

FIRST CONGREGATIONAL CHURCH @ SEARSPORT
Call to Order and Approval of previous Meeting Summary:
Meeting was called to order at 12:05pm by Dianne Smith. Summary of the February 8 meeting was approved.

Public Input I: 
No public Input.

Review of Draft Conceptual Land-Use Plan Boundary Maps:
Scott Dickerson stated that he was in favor of the revised Conceptual Transportation Land-Use Plan boundary map (version that = 340.72 acres; dated 2/14/2008) because of the increased buffer area associated with proposed secondary access road. By consensus the Committee approved this version of the boundary map.
Review of Revised Draft Conservation Easement Outline:
Ciona Ulbrich, Maine Coast Heritage Trust (MCHT), led the discussion of the draft conservation easement. Much of the discussion centered on whether there should be a dock facility. Bruce Probert suggested that the future possibility for a dock should not be omitted from the easement language, perhaps making it harder to implement in the future. Concern was expressed that siting a dock could degrade shoreline especially for shell fishing. A seasonal ramp and float facility was discussed and is still a possibility. Ciona stated that there are two dock constraining characteristics - one being if the Committee agrees upon a dock, it would have to be located in the northeast quadrant of the island above the “reference line” (see Conceptual Land-Use Plan boundary map). Secondly, it should be no larger than 600 square feet, and no longer than 100 linear feet, and the dock has to be located within the Education and Maintenance Center area. A question was raised regarding if a dock could be built on causeway? The answer was “Yes”, with easement holder approval. Ciona stated that there are three limitations:
1) minimal impact to clam flats,
2) not in a resource protection zone, and
3) small boats limit square footage.
Scott proposed to keep the reference line northerly on the island as much as possible, especially in relationship to the northeastern quadrant. He further suggested that tents for large events remain north of the line and occur only in “25-acre area”, in accordance with the easement. The Committee agreed that the reference line be set at 1.1 miles south of the railroad crossing (“as the crow flies”). Dianne added that a select group should ground truth this reference line, along with the Maine Department of Conservation (DOC). Wet labs were discussed and it was suggested to keep wet lab in the 25-acre area. Dianne’s concern was that there are a lot of wetlands in this area and this could end up being difficult to provide a buffer and all be included in the 25 acres. The Committee decided that the to-be-determined management group would decide whether there will be 1 or 2 primary buildings. It was noted that there is a cap on building square footage; however, parking areas were not capped. Dianne accepted Duane Scott’s offer to research examples of conceptually similar visitor centers in regard to building dimensions, based on use and person capacity. He will report back to Committee to share his findings. In the mean time if anyone has ideas or insights please refer them to Duane. Another issue mentioned was the 30-foot height restriction within the natural area as mentioned on page 5 of the draft conservation easement. Ann asked what procedures if any should the Committee consider regarding hunting? David Cole added that this issue is a practical matter, and that we may no t be able to do anything about it. Ciona mentioned that signage may be helpful. Again, the Committee recommended that this be another issue for the management team to decide. Siona stated that the easement will not be dealing with this issue. Committee is in agreement that they need to start moving towards legal procedures regarding project.
Public Input II:

No public input.
Next JUPC meeting will be on Friday, March 14 at the First Congregational Church, 8 Church Street, Searsport from noon to 3pm.

Discussion regarding a management plan will be on the next JUPC meeting agenda. Also there will be a discussion of an advisory group and how they will interface with the conservation easement holder and the land owner.
Meeting adjourned at 2:30pm.
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